W.O.N. Inishowen group meeting Thurs. Oct 25th 2007

Present: L. O’Connor, N. Doherty, L. Doherty, S. McWilliams, M. Reilly, M. Hickland, B. Ross, J. Reilly, P. Doherty, N. McLaughlin, T. Morgan.

Apologies: C & R Smyth, I. McBride,  I. Harkin

Last meetings minutes read. 

Noel introduced Brian from Grouse Hall. 

Minutes approved and discussed. 

Update on Courses.

There is no money available before Xmas to run courses, but when the new funding (as the National Organic Network) comes through in January (or March) we hope to have courses in breadmaking, cheesemaking, beekeeping and horticultures run locally. 

According to demand, courses can also be run on basic computers, farm accounts and conversion to Organic.

Update on Skillnets

Mary explained that the joint funding application is going through at the moment. It seems that the only problem is that some of the organic bodies seem to think that Dublin is the most central place to run the Network from!

Hopefully it will all be sorted when they examine a map of Ireland…

How courses are funded.

John explained how course prices are calculated and how the funding works.

If a course cost eg. €1000 skillnets would fund this by up to 70% which means €300 would have to come from the trainees. If 10 people were on the course it would only cost €30 each for the cousrse. If only 5 people show up, the course will cost participants €60, which means that courses will run at a loss if there isn’t a sufficient number of trainees.   

Stand alone Organic Payment

Mary tried to get information on these payments from the office in Leitrim. Eventually forms were sent out, but no one seems to know who is running the scheme or how payments will be made.

The forms are very detailed and complicated, leading some to wonder if it would be worth applying for.

IRDL/Partnership merger.

Stan said that there is a new group in Inishowen now, a merge of the Inishowen Partnership and IRDL. He said that they might be looking for organic representatives. 

Discussions

Currently there are up to 5 local newspapers circulating in the Inishowen area. It was suggested that someone might like to write a weekly column in some of them, covering organic and environmental topics. 

Herbal remedies which have almost been forgotten are often the best cure for a health problem. Perhaps an article every so often, or a talk to the group by one of the many experts on the subject would be possible.

The website

Noel introduced the website http://iog.weebly.com which has a forum, pages for pictures of events and members’ gardens etc, troubleshooting advice, minutes of meetings and lots more. The group hopes that the website will be a huge success and that people will log on and take part in online conversations on anything from bugs & slugs to GM. 

Mary took a photograph and will write an article for the papers.

Membership

To take part in the Network training and avail of the funding, there is an annual fee, and anyone wishing to do any of the courses either in Inishowen or farther afield would be advised to become a member because otherwise, the courses will be costly.

Everyone is welcome to come to the meetings and use the forum regardless of membership.

Talk on Grouse Hall Wind Turbine.

Brian introduced himself as an individual who is big into self sufficiency.  He grows his own vegetables and keeps pigs. 

Grouse hall started with a 1kw converter run by 2x12v batteries. Over the last 2 years, Brian has learned as much as possible about turbines. He is not an engineer and leaves all the technical work to experts. 

 He saved up a lot of money to buy a 6kw output turbine which currently runs everything needed to run a 12 bedroom bed & breakfast. 

There were a few minor technical problems at the beginning, bit since these have been sorted, there is very little maintenance work to be done. Every year, the propeller needs to be taken down and greased. batteries can last up to 15years as long as good care is taken of them. The propeller might need to be replaced after 20 years. Apart from these issues, and a €40,000 startup, Brian rekons it’s worth it.

For an ordinary house, a 3kw turbine would be sufficient, at approx €18,000. (very approx…)

Grants are now available that Brian was unable to avail of, and also, advice is easier to get now than 2 years ago. 

Q & A

Brian answered many questions after his talk, most of which will not be written here. 

The big question though, was whether you can sell power back to the grid?  Is it worth it?

Noel proposed to organise a group visit to Grouse Hall to see the setup and this was agreed for sometime in the near future.

A.O.B.

Therese informed the group that the Inishowen Summer Gathering A.G.M. takes place in the Wesley Hall, on Wed, Nov. 7th.

If there isn’t enough support for the group, there is a good chance that the Gathering might not be able to continue. This would be a great loss to Inishowen. 

Please support the group to ensure that the Gathering can continue to happen.

Update:

The group photograph and article appeared in last week’s Inishowen Independent on page 3

